
The meeting of September 28, 2020 commenced
at the very instant the man for whom the bell tolls,
Past President and current Secretary Jeffrey
wacked the sacred gong.

 Jim Hardy invoked with sufficient style to suggest
he attended seminary rather than dental school. 

An attempt to render the pledge via YouTube
demonstration of American Sign Language
resulted in gibberish although our spirits
collectively refreshed commitment to those
sentiments.  

Music:  YouTubing the “Star Spangled Banner”.  My
take is that selection should never be rendered by
amateurs unless skilled enough to compete on
“Voice”.  
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“ R O T A R Y  C O N N E C T S  T H E  W O R L D ”

"Will Zoom be
our Doom?"

Straight to our speaker, fellow club member
Pete LeMieux, on the topic “Never TMI about
TMJ”.  Select a dentist who understands a
dysfunction in the temporomandibular joint
(the “TMJ” in the title) can lead all manner of
health issues:  pain, headaches, bad alignment
of your ivories and even delinquent dues. 
 Thanks for the heads up on this issue.

M E M B E R  A N N I V E R S A R I E S :  

T H A N K  Y O U  F O R  Y O U R  C O N T I N U E D  R O T A R Y  S E R V I C E !

D A V I D  J O H N S T O N :  1 5  Y E A R S .     J O H N  B E H R L E :  1 9  Y E A R S  
H O L L Y  P O H L I G :  1 0  Y E A R S   M I K E  B A L D W I N :  1 3  Y E A R S



Raffle:  finally the well will
contain sufficient coin of the

realm for a drawing next
week.  Kick in before then to
support Killarney Food Pantry
and have a chance at turning
around your personal finances
to the tune of $100.  You must

be present to win.

Hope you will join our fellowship
at noon next Monday.  The Zoom
counter needs to bump up to the

60’s and 70’s.

Newbie Clyde King, streaking to completion of
qualification for a blue badge, gave his
classification speech.  He claimed his wife merited
a proposal for her name so they could waltz
through life as “Bonnie and Clyde”.  If you know
Bonnie, Clyde would surely have seen the wisdom
of a proposal even had her name been “Griselda”.  

Educated at West Georgia Vocational and Normal
College - the “Harvard of the South” - he has
stumbled and staggered his way through a series
of artistic and financial successes to make his way
in the world.  

He retired from his last gig as manager of mergers
and acquisition for Massey Services, the largest
privately owned pest control company in the
known universe.  Well said and welcome.  

Clyde already took a couple of turns packing at
Killarney although one shift ended early because
of a paper cut that left him shuffling groceries with
just the one good hand.

MEETING LOCATION:  
Onl ine  v ia  Zoom

October  5 :  F red  S tokes  Foods  –  Fred
Stokes :  Super  Bowl  Champion ,  Speaker ,
Author ,  Entrepeneur

October  12th :  C i ty  o f  Or lando –
Douglas  Metzger

October  19th :  Board  Meet ing
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PDG JoAnn Beck passed on the 60 second
commercial but reserved the right to give
her one minute’s worth next meeting. 
 Karen Gourlay was selected by Justin’s AI
device to stand and deliver when next we
pitch a virtual assembly, presumably
Monday October 5 assuming the Republic
withstands the shocks of last week's
presidential debates.

Almost to Blue Badge!



September 28th:  
Board Meet ing

Rotarian of the Week is Duke Marsh, a man more
closely associated with drawing blood than your
neighborhood vampire.  

Duke took the lead in initiating discussion with
OneBlood to make donations to Rotary instead of
providing donors with a T-shirt and a gift card.  

The district would require a per capita donation
participation as a criterion to qualifying individual
clubs for “best of the bunch” recognition.  

It is easier to keep on doing the same old stuff like
the Big Red Bus but Duke took the next step with
an eye to making the new arrangement “beneficial
to all concerned”.

No guests to introduce!!!  You are
on the membership committee
and need to double down on
recruiting efforts.  If UCF football
put together a team based on
such indifferent efforts, it would
be 0-11 year after year instead of
National Champions a few years
ago and perennial participant in
major bowl games.  Let’s be
champions of our league.

Bitch and moan department:  less
than half the membership so much as
opens the newsletter.  “Better to light
a candle than curse the darkness”.  
 Sec. Jeffrey labors to provide a
comprehensive publication
containing everything you need to
know during Covid Days.  It takes but
a minute to stay current and know
that our club soldiers on during these
perilous times.
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Recruit, Recruit, Recruit

duke marsh:

Rotarian of the week

email is good for you!



A l i  D e M a r i a  p a r l a y e d  a c c e s s  t o  a l l  m a n n e r  o f  c r a f t  s u p p l i e s  a t  t h e  D a y  N u r s e r y
t o  a  b i g  w i n  w i t h  a  b i g  b o w  e a r n i n g  h e r  a  c o m p l e m e n t a r y  p l u c k  i n  t h e  R a f f l e .  
 T h a n k s  f o r  p a r t i c i p a t i o n  b y  T o m ,  R o s e m a r y ,  J e f f r e y ,  A n n e ,  K i m , S a r a h ,  J u s t i n  
 a n d  o t h e r s  t o o  n u m e r o u s  t o  m e n t i o n  b y  n a m e .

Whether you pound the table in thrill of victory or whimper with the agony of defeat, let us
know who controls your heart by what you wear to support squads engaged in athletic or
other competition.  Knights, Gators, ‘Noles, Bulldogs, Buccaneers, Purple Cows (the mascot
of Williams College), Cavaliers or Blue Devils.  

O C T O B E R  5 , 2 0 2 0 V O L 71 , I S S U E 1 2 

4

Theme for the coming weeks: 
Team Jerseys

Theme Winners: Bows



POWERED BY DISTRICT 6980 FOUNDATION
DISTRICT 6980 POLIO PLUS VIRTUAL
MARATHON FUNDRAISER 

Get ready to sweat, walk, run & get FIT for
Polio. from wherever you are in the district—
this year District 6980 is going completely
virtual. “THE POLIO MILES” is a collaborative
fundraiser designed to have fun at  your club
or family pace, for a great cause.  And with
different distances for you to choose from
(marathon 26.2/ half marathon 13.1, &
10K), there’s a run that’s perfect for where
you’re at.  Dress in fashionable running gear,
track and post your mileage using the Run -
keeper app on your smart phones. If not tech
savvy, just email your mileage and photos in.  

Registration starts September 1 - 5, 2020.  
NO ENTRY FEE TO PARTICIPATE     
FREE MARATHON HEADBANDS   

EVENT GOAL: $5000.00   

For more information, email District Polio plus
chair Michael Franklin
at strataceo@yahoo.com

“THE POLIO MILES”
VIRTUAL MARATHON     
September 1 - October

22, 2020

https://raise.rotary.org/strataceo4/challenge
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winter park thrives! 24 October is
World Polio Day!

B I RTHDAYS :
OCTOBER  3RD :  DAV ID  P RATHER   
OCTOBER  1 1 TH :  K R I ST IN  LAFLEUR
OCTOBER  2 1 ST :  JOANN  BECK

In keeping with the goal of 30 minute
virtual meetings, we broke camp at
12:32with the traditional WPRC exit
ceremony:  recitation of our unique
and abridged 4-way test:  true, fair,
kind and useful.



President: Bryan Thomas 
Vice President: Don K. Hulslander 
President - Elect: Anne Sallee
Treasurer: Debra Backer   
Secretary: Jeffrey Blydenburgh
Frank Salerno:  Sergeant at Arms

Directors
Mike Baldwin
Lania Crouch
Steve Kramer
Kristin LeFleur
Richard Yount

Officers

Jody Lazar
Lauren Cooper
Butch Margraf
Justin Levy
Kim Groves

Special Advisor: JoAnn Beck

Spoke 'n Wheel
Editor:  Justin Levy 
Phone: (954) 999-7351 ; 
e-mail:  justin.levy@edwardjones.com
Club Adminstrator:
Shannon Baidenmann
shannonbaidenmann@gmail.com

CLUB LEADERSHIP

PO Box 1416 Winter Park FL 32790
Club Number 4428
District 6980, Zone 34
winterparkrotary.com
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District events
At the invitation of Sean Donnelly, the
Villages club President,  you are invited to
visit The Villages Eisenhower Regional
Recreation Center on Saturday, October 17
at 2:00 PM.  The center is decorated with
over 1,500 items and memorabilia of
military veterans from the Civil War
through the Iraqi War.

If you are interested in joining the tour,
please RSVP to Stephanie Fernung not later
than Sunday, October 11.  
Email:  Smfernung@gmail.com
Mobile:  305-484-2370

BOY'S AND GIRL'S CLUB
Next Saturday, October 10th, from
8:30am – 3:00pm (ish) the Eatonville
B&GC (400-B Ruffel Street, Eatonville, FL)
is going to be installing a new garden to
the exterior of the Club and we are
looking for some volunteers to help out.
call Richard Yount
(703) 628-2290

Please give to  the Hurricane Sally Relief

Fund.  It is a tax deductible donation as

it’s going into our Foundation, which is

offering a $500 matching fund to match

donations from the club members. Go to

winterparkrotary.com and donate!


